# SOUTH HACKENSACK BOARD OF EDUCATION WORKSHOP MINUTES MONDAY, JANUARY 5, 2015 – 7:46 p.m.

The Workshop Session of the Board of Education of the Township of South Hackensack, New Jersey was called to order by Maher at 7:46 p.m. in the Lunch Room, Memorial School, South Hackensack, NJ on 1/5/15. Proper advertising was done so that action by the Board can be taken.

Roll Call: Y. Encarnacion, A. Davis, T. Lofaro, K. Maher, L. Perdomo, M. Regan,

Absent: J. Obando

Flag Salute: During reorganization meeting

Sunshine Law Announcement: During reorganization meeting

Also Present:

Gregorio Maceri, Superintendent/Principal Elizabete Schaefer, Board Secretary, Miss Caporrino, and several citizens.

This meeting was advertised in accordance with Chapter 231, Laws of 1975 commonly cited as the Open Public Meetings Act.

#### New Business:

Bills were turned over to the finance committee for review and signature.

Correspondence available for review.

Items Discussed: The board made a presentation to Mrs. Regan and thanked her for her dedication and service as board president for the 2014 year. Mr. Maceri thanked Mrs. Regan for her support, service and dedication to the school, the board and the community. Mr. Maceri then continued with his discussion by reviewing the motions to be presented to the board for action at the Regular Meeting on January 12, 2015. Mr. Maceri asked if any board members had any questions or needed clarification on any of the motions presented. No comments or questions were voiced. Mr. Maceri stated that the district needs a more concrete plan from the police department regarding a police officer stationed here at the school. Mr. Maceri stated that he has sent a request to Chief Terraccino to meet with him to discuss further on this matter. Mrs. Lofaro requested to be to be present at this meeting also. The board was fine with that. Mr. Maceri further stated that he has requested a police presence during the basketball tournament that will be held at Memorial School January 14<sup>th</sup> through January 16, 2015. Regarding the basketball tournament it was suggested that it be posted on the Township sign on Phillips Avenue. Mr. Maceri stated that he will also have it posted on the school's website.

### Comments:

None

#### Citizens:

Meeting opened to citizens @ 7:58p.m.

Mrs. Scarpinato thanked the board and Mr. Maceri for allowing the Little Ferry/South Hackensack select team to use the gym for indoor soccer practice. This select team is for girls grades 2 and 3 and would be practicing in the gym on Wednesdays. Mr. Maceri stated that this is a good idea to have here at Memorial School so that more South Hackensack residents get involved with this and other programs that both towns have to offer.

## Adjournment:

Motion to adjourn at 8:02 p.m.

Motioned by T. Lofaro, seconded by M. Regan
Roll call, all in favor.

Respectfully Submitted,

Elizabety Scharfe

Elizabete Schaefer

**Board Secretary**